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(a)(2)(i), (a)(2)(ii), or (a)(2)(iii) of this 
section. 

(i) ‘‘Do not reuse or refill this con-
tainer.’’ 

(ii) ‘‘Do not reuse this container to 
hold materials other than pesticides or 
dilute pesticides (rinsate). After 
emptying and cleaning, it may be al-
lowable to temporarily hold rinsate or 
other pesticide-related materials in the 
container. Contact your state regu-
latory agency to determine allowable 
practices in your state.’’ 

(iii) The following statement may be 
used if a product is ‘‘ready-to-use’’ and 
its directions for use allow a different 
product (that is a similar, but con-
centrated formulation) to be poured 
into the container and diluted by the 
end user: ‘‘Do not reuse or refill this 
container unless the directions for use 
allow a different (concentrated) prod-
uct to be diluted in the container.’’ 

(3) Recycling or reconditioning state-
ment. One of the following statements 
is required: 

(i) ‘‘Offer for recycling if available.’’ 
(ii) ‘‘Once cleaned, some agricultural 

plastic pesticide containers can be 
taken to a container collection site or 
picked up for recycling. To find the 
nearest site, contact your chemical 
dealer or manufacturer or contact [a 
pesticide container recycling organiza-
tion] at [phone number] or [web site]. 
For example, this statement could be 
‘‘Once cleaned, some agricultural plas-
tic pesticide containers can be taken to 
a container collection site or picked up 
for recycling. To find the nearest site, 
contact your chemical dealer or manu-
facturer or contact the Ag Container 
Recycling Council (ACRC) at 1–877–952– 
2272 (toll-free) or www.acrecycle.org.’’ 

(iii) A recycling statement approved 
by EPA and published in an EPA docu-
ment, such as a Pesticide Registration 
Notice. 

(iv) An alternative recycling state-
ment that has been reviewed and ap-
proved by EPA. 

(v) ‘‘Offer for reconditioning if appro-
priate.’’ 

(4) Batch code. A lot number, or other 
code used by the registrant or producer 
to identify the batch of the pesticide 
product which is distributed and sold is 
required. 

(b) Refillable container. For refillable 
containers, one of the following state-
ments is required. If placed on the 
label, it must be under the heading 
‘‘Storage and Disposal.’’ If the state-
ment is placed on the container, an ap-
propriate referral statement, such as 
‘‘Refilling limitations are on the con-
tainer.’’ must be placed under the 
heading ‘‘Storage and Disposal.’’ 

(1) ‘‘Refillable Container. Refill this 
container with pesticide only. Do not 
reuse this container for any other pur-
pose.’’ 

(2) ‘‘Refillable Container. Refill this 
container with [common chemical name] 
only. Do not reuse this container for 
any other purpose.’’ 

§ 156.144 Residue removal instruc-
tions—general. 

(a) General. Except as provided by 
paragraphs (c) and (d) of this section, 
the label of each pesticide product 
must include the applicable instruc-
tions for removing pesticide residues 
from the container prior to container 
disposal that are specified in §§ 156.146 
and 156.156. The residue removal in-
structions are required for both non-
refillable and refillable containers. 

(b) Placement of residue removal state-
ments. All residue removal instructions 
must be placed under the heading 
‘‘Storage and Disposal.’’ 

(c) Exemption for residential/household 
use products. Residential/household use 
pesticide products are exempt from the 
residue removal instruction require-
ments in this section through § 156.156. 

(d) Modification. EPA may, on its own 
initiative or based on data submitted 
by any person, modify or waive the re-
quirements of this section through 
§ 156.156, or permit or require alter-
native labeling statements. 

§ 156.146 Residue removal instructions 
for nonrefillable containers—rigid 
containers with dilutable pes-
ticides. 

The label of each dilutable (liquid or 
solid) pesticide product packaged in a 
rigid nonrefillable container must in-
clude the following residue removal in-
structions as appropriate. 

(a) Timing of the residue removal proce-
dure. One of the following statements 
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